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                                                     Cruise Season 
 
Our McDonald’s cruise season has come to an end. It was a successful one-only two 
rainouts.  A big thanks to our board members who helped out each cruise wherever 
they were needed. A big thank-you to Renee Darnell who helped at the cruises selling 
50/50 tickets.  Another thank-you to all the club members who attended 
regularly.  Looking forward to 2023! 
 

 
2023 Membership Dues 

 
Now is the time to send in your 2023 dues. As always, the dues for current returning 
members are only $20.00. Dues MUST be paid by January 31st, 2023. After that the 
dues are $25.00!!  To keep your information up to date, Please fill out and return the 
form at the end of the newsletter. 
 

Membership Meeting 
 

The annual membership meeting is scheduled for January 9th, 2023 at the Pony 
Baseball office building. Look for the information in the January 2023 newsletter. 

http://www.washingtoncruisers.com/


Birthday Party Celebration 
 
 

The Washington Cruisers held their 30th Birthday Party on Saturday, October 22nd at 
Taylorstown Presbyterian Church.  There were about 25 members there.  It was a 
beautiful day (actually nice enough to have a Car Show!!).  It was a covered dish dinner 
with a birthday cake and ice cream for dessert. 
Tim Lemley brought a lot of memorabilia.  It was nice to look back at the pictures and 
read about the history of the club.  It was a nice time to sit and chat and find out what 
interests the members have.  A game was played that selected a Cruiser of the Year – 
Tom Shanor who received a gift bag and a free membership for 2023. 
This is the first time we tried an event like this.  It could be the beginning of a new 
tradition.  Thanks to all who came and helped make the night a success. 
Thanks to Cheryl for organizing the party and Tim & Sharon for organizing the 
memorabilia. 

 
 

Getting to Know the Members 
 
Some say “Diamonds are a girl’s best friend”.  I say why not a Chevy Pickup Truck!!  I 
have known for a long time that I wanted a 1952 (because that’s the year I was born).  
The prices were way too much or they were clear across the county….so it was just a 
dream.   
My husband, Donnie (Monk) likes to go to Canfield to sell his treasures.  Tim Lemley is 
his traveling buddy.  Tim found this truck on one of his adventures thru the fairgrounds.  
When Donnie went to check on it, it was gone.   Was it sold or just taken back 
home??  Call it luck or fate, Tim had taken a picture of the truck with For Sale sign with 
a phone number on it.  Called the guy and he still had it!!  Headed to Bloomingdale to 
check it out.  It was parked in his driveway and as soon as we descended down the hill 
and I saw the roof, I knew I had to have it.  It was meant to be!  Thanks Tim!! 
It is a steel body with a rebuilt 355 engine, 700R4 transmission, 1985 S-10 long bed 
frame, Lokar shifter. 
It’s not perfect, but it’s perfect for me.   
                                                                   Cheryl Cunningham 

                     



 
Membership Dues $20.00 (by Jan. 31st, 2023) 

 
 
 

NAME(S) ___________________________________________________________ 
 
 
ADDRESS__________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Phone # ____________________________________________________________ 
 
 
How would you like to receive your newsletter, via home address or email? __________ 
 
 
Email address _________________________________________________ 
 
 
Do you wish to receive a membership card(s)? ___________________ 
 
Make check payable to: Washington Cruisers 
 
Mail to: Jamie Leichty  
             980  Thomas 84 Rd.,  
             Eighty Four, PA 15330 
 

         

 


